February 24, 2015

Gov. Nikki Haley
Office of the Governor
P.O. Box 11829
Columbia, SC 29211

Dear Gov. Haley,

My name is Lisa Swerzenski, a volunteer Committee Member within the Northern
New Jersey Council, Boy Scouts of America. This letter is to ask for your assistance
in recognizing the achievements and service of Daniel Swerzenski, a resident of this
community and a member of Troop 151.

Would you please be so kind as to send Daniel a letter of greeting, along with any
other items you may wish presented to him during a recognition ceremony to be held
March 21, 2015 in Oak Ridge, New Jersey?

Please address your letter and recognitions to Eagle Scout Swerzenski, in care of the
following address. All of the recognitions and letters will be compiled, placed ina
binder or other suitable keepsake, and, after they are read, will be displayed during
this special occasion for Daniel.

Lisa Swerzenski
15 Village Place
Qak Ridge, NJ 07438

Thank you very much for taking time from your extremely busy work schedule to
help this community and this unit recognize the personal achievement and service of
Eagle Scout Swerzenski.

Sincerely,

pastons

Lisa Swerzenski
Committee Member
Boy Scout Troop 151



